
January 7, 2018              The Epiphany of the Lord 

WEEKEND MASSES 

     ST. JOHN CHURCH        HOLY TRINITY CHURCH  
       1405 FIRST AVENUE            201 CLARK STREET 
      SATURDAY   4:30 PM           SUNDAY    9:00 AM 

      SUNDAY      10:30 AM              

HOLY FAMILY PARISH 

A Catholic faith community called to serve God and others  
through Eucharist, prayer, education, and daily living of the Gospel values. 

PARISH OFFICE:  201 CLARK STREET, MIDDLETOWN, OH 45042 

513- 422-0602         www.holyfamilymiddletown.com 

ADORATION   HOLY TRINITY CHURCH     
MONDAY- FRIDAY   12:30 - 4:30 PM 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
ST. JOHN CHURCH  SATURDAY  3:30 PM 

                                       

                       COMING EVENTS 
 
 SHALOM Ministry @ Holy Family Parish  
    Meals & Shelter ..………....………………... Jan 7 - Jan 21 
 

 VBS 2018 Planning Meeting …....…………… Mon Jan 15 
 

 Donut Sunday @ HT .………...…………………… Sun Jan 21 
  
 K of C Pancake Breakfast ...…….…...……..…. Sun Jan 28 
  
 Annual Catholic Schools Week ….………. Jan 28 - Feb 3 

 Special Wedding Anniversaries in 2018 
 

 Couples who will be celebrating their 25th,  
 50th, 60th, 70th or 75th Wedding Anniversary  
 in 2018 are asked to call the office 422-0602.   
 There will be a special parish celebration next  
 month for all of the special anniversary couples.     
 NOTE:  If you called last October or November        
 to schedule a Mass in 2018 as part of your  
 anniversary celebrations, no need to call again!   

Venite, Adoremus  Wise men came bearing gifts to confirm their star talk, for the infant Jesus 

is revealed as the mystery saving everyone — believers and pagans.  All people are encompassed  
in the good news, the promise of the Gospel.  All share the same inheritance.  All share Christ’s body,  
the new Jerusalem that is the church mothering us to salvation.  God’s brightness draws us close as a family.  
Daughters and sons share in God’s life.  Come, let us adore him!   Text, Philip J. Sandstrom, STD © 2000, OCP. All rights reserved. 

Rite of Enrollment Ceremony 10:30 AM Mass TODAY!   
Our parish 8th graders will voice their intention to prepare themselves for the Sacrament  
of Confirmation as part of a special ceremony during the 10:30 AM Mass today.  Afterwards,  
these candidates and their families will attend a luncheon meeting in the St. John Undercroft where 
they’ll learn more about the Confirmation process.  Check out page 4 - photos of a service field trip. 

2018 Martin Luther King Service  Next Sunday, January 14th  
4 PM   First Presbyterian Church, 2910 Central Avenue 
The Middletown Area Ministerial Alliance invites you to the 2018 Community 
Martin Luther King Service.  The new school superintendent Marlon Styles will be the featured speaker,  
retired educators Marla and Monica Marsh will be presented with this year's Drum Major award, and the 
MLK Community Service Award will be given to Dave and Carole Schul in honor of their extraordinary  
volunteerism.  A community choir, children's choirs and local participants in this year's MLK Youth Oratory 
contest will perform.  Light refreshments will be served following the service.  For more info call 422-6365. 



Health Ministry:   
So What's Good About Cold Weather? 
We are aware of the downside of  
cold weather: hypothermia, frostbite,  
increased danger for those with heart disease  
or asthma, amplified joint stiffness/pain of  
arthritics and increased chance of migraines. 
What about the upside of cold weather? 
*Burn more calories and lose weight. 
The body needs to burn extra fat to produce 
energy to heat back up to the ideal temp. 
*Can decrease insect population. 
Extended low temperatures can kill off some 
insects, leaving fewer to buzz, bite, sting and  
spread disease the following season. 
*Less crime which historically drops during  
Winter...EXCEPT auto theft which may increase 
due to cars left running in driveways while  
owners wait for them to warm-up inside. 
*Brings a greater appreciation of brighter 
and warmer days.  They will seem even better  
when they finally come.  
*Brains work better in cooler temperatures. 
*Lack of pollen.  In general, plants don't make 
pollen in the Winter.                Healthy Living/WebMD/ 

Daily Scripture Readings  
Mon: Is 42:1-4,6-7 / Mk 1:7-11   
Tues: 1 Sm 1:9-20 / Mk 1:21-28  
Wed: 1 Sm 3:1-10,19-20 / Mk 1:29-39  
Thurs: 1 Sm 4:1-11 / Mk 1:40-45  
Fri: 1 Sm 8:4-7,10-22 / Mk 2:1-12  
Sat: 1 Sm 9:1-4,17-19;10:1 / Mk 2:13-17  
Sun: 1 Sm 3:3-10,19 / 1 Cor 6:13-15,17-20  
         Jn 1:35-42  

 Monday, January 8  

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

    Tuesday, January 9 

    8:15 AM  Mass J23  Pat Conti - Birthday Remembrance 

 Wednesday, January 10 

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Kiesewetter / Meister Families 

       Thursday, January 11  

  12:10 PM  Mass HT   Francesco Pecchia 

   Friday, January 12  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   Judge Mark Wall 

  12:10 PM  Communion Service HT 

   Saturday, January 13  

    8:00 AM  Mass HT   John Huntsbarger - Anniversary Rem. 

    4:30 PM  Mass  SJ    Cathy Janeway - Anniversary Rem. 

   Sunday, January 14    2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

    9:00 AM  Mass HT   Jim Glick - Birthday Remembrance 

  10:30 AM  Mass SJ    Helen Donisi - Anniversary Rem.  

HOLY FAMILY MASS SCHEDULE   

  Saturday and Sunday - January 6 and 7 
    4:30 PM Mass  SJ      Sherry Fishbaugh - Birthday Rem. 

    9:00 AM Mass  HT    Paul Orth - Birthday Remembrance     

   10:30 AM Mass  SJ    Vincent DiNardo - Anniversary Rem. 

Our Prayers and Sympathy are Extended  
to the family and friends of Jean McMahon,  
who died December 27th, Louis “Bud” Rossi, Jr., 
who died December 29th,  and Vera Gentry, 
who died January 2nd, and to Biff Smith in the 
death of his brother, Richard Smith, who died 
January 2nd.  

In Your Prayers Remember  Ann Hurst  

and Garth Farler in Atrium Medical Center  
this week.  

 

Weekly Collections Stewardship                     

Sunday, December 31st   $24,936 
                                                       

Thank you for your generous stewardship! 



SVDP Outreach Ministry Featured Need for January  

Lamps and Silverware 
If you can provide these items,  
new or used, please drop them off  
at the parish and we’ll pick them up  
for distribution to the needy.  Thank you for your 
prayerful consideration of this request! 

Introductions to Readings 
by Bishop Ken Untener, in collaboration  
with Catherine Haven and Fr. Bill Taylor 
First Reading - Isaiah 60:1-6  
The last part of the book of Isaiah contains the words 
of a prophet who lived after the Jews returned from 
exile in Babylon, (which is modern day Iraq).  They 
found their temple destroyed and the city leveled.   
But with great faith the prophet envisions a  
wonderful future for Jerusalem. 
 

Second Reading - Ephesians 3:2-3, 5-6  
The Ephesians were a community in which Jewish  
and Gentile converts to Christianity lived side-by-side.  
The author of this letter confirms that God’s saving 
grace is available to everyone, whatever their ethnic 
 or religious background. 

 

 RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 

January 7th, 14th, 21st & 28th 

 

January 7  

th  Epiphany;  
Sacramentals and Sacraments  

 

11:30 PM  St. John Rectory  
 
 
 

If you’re interested in becoming Catholic 
please contact the parish office 422-0602. 

Msgr. McNary 4th Degree Assembly Meeting 
The K of C 4th Degree Assembly meeting is set for  
this Tuesday, January 9th at 7 p.m. - Council Hall. 

The Men’s Fellowship Group  
Men of the parish are invited to join for  
prayer and study every second and fourth 
Saturday of the month.  The next meeting is this  
Saturday, January 13th at 7:00 a.m. - St. John Rectory.  

VSB 2018 Planning Meeting 
Monday, January 15th   
6 PM   St. John Center 
This summer’s VBS takes kids to an  
uncharted island and anchors them  
in the truth that Jesus carries us through life’s storms.  
Want to be part of Holy Family’s Vacation Bible School 
Program?  Last year 185 preschool - 5th grade kids plus 
105 volunteers ranging from preteen to grandparents 
participated in VBS.  Join us at this first VSB 2018 
planning meeting.  If you can’t make the meeting but 
want to come aboard, please call the office 422-0602. 

St. Vincent de Paul Society  
Thanks to everyone for your continued  
support and contributions, with which the  
SVDP volunteers were able to assist our needy neighbors  
again this past month.  Here is the December data: 
SVDP Pantry Food Donations      
    39 Households totaling 108 people 
     19 senior citizens    61 adults    28 children   
SVDP Help Line Utility Bill Assistance 
     14 households - Duke  25 households - Water 
SVDP Furniture Ministry 
     18 home visits to assess needs    
     32 deliveries of furniture moved to new homes 
     20 donations of furniture picked up for new homes 
SVDP Prison Ministry 
     20 Butler County and 40 Middletown City Jail inmates   
     participated in Ministry Sessions.  
Thank you for your generosity & continued support! 
5th Sunday SVDP Collections occur four times a year.   

SVDP Outreach Ministry Report 
In early December, Furniture Outreach  
was able to help furnish an apartment  
for a young mother and her two preschool-aged 
sons.  They were relocating from the grandparents' 
home in a neighboring community and had only beds 
to bring with them. 
 

Thanks to generous donors, we were able to provide 
the family with a sofa, end table and lamp, a large 
dresser and a kitchen table with chairs.  Vouchers to 
be used at the St. Vincent de Paul Store were also 
provided for miscellaneous household and small 
furniture items. 
 

Mom was extremely grateful and eager to finish 
outfitting her new home with purchases of her 
choosing from the SVDP store in time for Christmas.  
 

Thank you for supporting the Outreach Ministry!   



 

PREP News    Parish  Religious  Education  Program   

Preparing for Confirmation is a major element of 8th Grade PREP, taught by Brad Egelston and Ben Thaeler.   
 

Service to others is promoted as a great way to put our faith into action.  PREP 8th Grade Students visited the 
residents at the Hope House (boys) and the Center of Hope Women & Children’s Shelter (girls) last December.  
The boys served dinner and the girls played with the children and helped with their meal, learning about the 
many opportunities to serve others less fortunate in their own backyards.  Please keep the 8th graders in your 
prayers as they prepare for the Sacrament of Confirmation scheduled for Sunday, April 15th.  

Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe Mass and Reception  

Fr. José Romero presided and 175+ were in attendance for a Mass in Spanish in Holy Trinity Church  
as Holy Family celebrated the Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe on Sunday, December 10th.  Included  
in the celebration was special music and a reception in the Holy Trinity Center following the Mass. 

For Mexicans and Mexican-
Americans, December 12th 

holds special significance as it 
marks the date in 1531 when 
the Virgin Mary appeared to 

Juan Diego in the last of 
several apparitions.  

Our Lady of Guadalupe 
remains a powerful symbol  

of Mexican identity and faith.  

http://www.latimes.com/world/mexico-americas/la-fg-ff-mexico-pope-virgin-guadalupe-20160211-story.html
http://www.latimes.com/world/mexico-americas/la-fg-ff-mexico-pope-virgin-guadalupe-20160211-story.html


 
     

       EPIPHANY QUIZ! 
         Find the answers on the last page! 

1. How many Wise Men (Magi) visited Joseph, Jesus   
and Mary in Bethlehem? 

       (a)  four   
       (b)  two 
       (c)  nobody knows 
       (d)  three 
 

2. Which King of Israel wanted to kill the baby     
who would grow to become the Messiah? 

       (a)  Herod  
       (b)  Quirinius 
       (c)  Caesar Augustus 
       (d)  Flavius Josephus 
 

3. Who wrote the text of the Epiphany carol  
       We Three Kings of Orient Are?     
       (a)  Phillips Brooks   
       (b)  Fr. Josef Mohr 
       (c)  Charles Wesley 
       (d)  John Henry Hopkins Jr.  
 

4. The story of the visit of the Magi appears in      
the gospel according to whom?  

       (a)  Matthew  
       (b)  Luke 
       (c)  Mark 
       (d)  John 
 

5. What is the origin and meaning of the word  
      epiphany?         
       (a)  Greek, meaning before Lent 
       (b)  German, meaning after Christmas 
       (c)  Latin, meaning astrologers or magicians 
       (d)  Greek, meaning to show forth 
 

6. What are/were the three traditional names 
assigned to the Wise Men?         

       (a)  Huey, Dewey and Louie 
       (b)  Shadrach, Meshach and Abednego 
       (c)  Peter, Paul and James 
       (d)  Gaspar, Melchior and Balthasar 
 

7.   What is myrrh?         
       (a)  a mercurial compound used to treat wounds  
       (b)  the Arabic word for silver   
       (c)  the dried sap of an African tree used   
              anciently in embalming ointments  
       (d)  nutmeg  

    

by Dawn Pickerill / Principal 
 

TRADITIONAL VALUES.  EXCEPTIONAL EDUCATION. 
St. John XXIII represents 150 years of Catholic Education 
dedicated to encouraging and developing well-rounded, 
self confident and compassionate children and young 
adults who lead successful, mindful, service-driven lives. 
Our school community is the foundation on which our 
core principles of faith and hard work bind us together 
as a family.  
 

If you are interested in a Catholic education that             
provides a challenging, structured and thoughtful learn-
ing environment led by highly qualified and experienced 
teachers, contact Principal Dawn Pickerill at 424-1196  
for a meeting and a tour of the school. 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 
As we grow older in life, years somehow seem to shorten 
and New Year’s Day approaches with an ever-increasing 
tempo.  The more mature we get, the more we realize 
that time is only relative; how we live means more than 
how long we live.  Haply also we do not live by years, but 
by days.  In His wisdom God does not show us all that 
lies ahead.  So we enter a new year to live it day by day. 
What is past is past.  Today we start anew, and what we 
do today will make our life for tomorrow.  Chin up, 
shoulders straight, eyes agleam, let us salute the        
New Year, and each day let us follow more faithfully, 
more courageously, more daringly the lead of our great 
Captain who bids us follow Him.   William Thomson Hanzsche 

 

GUEST BARTENDER – REV. JOHN CIVILLE 
Mark your calendars and please join us at Gracie’s   
Restaurant on Tuesday, January 23rd where our very 
own Fr. Civille will be the guest bartender!  10% of all 
sales PLUS all tips will benefit St. John XXIII Catholic 
School.  We are anticipating a very enjoyable evening! 
 

OPEN HOUSE FOR NEW FAMILIES SUNDAY, JAN 28TH 
St. John XXIII Catholic School will be hosting a new     
family Open House on Sunday, January 28th from noon 
until 3:00 p.m.  We know that “word of mouth” is       
our greatest marketing tool, so I invite you to help us 
spread this news to your friends and family in the      
surrounding communities!  Thank you! 



Sponsored by the Caregiver Assistance Network,  
a program of Catholic Charities Southwestern Ohio 

Managing Caregiver Stress 
Tuesday, January 23rd  6:30 PM 
The Woodlands of Middletown 
The Managing Caregiver Stress presentation is an  
excerpt from a program called “Powerful Tools for  
Caregivers.”  You will learn the steps for effective stress 
management, discuss tools to reduce stress, develop a 
plan for reducing stress and try a  
relaxation activity that is easy to  
incorporate into your daily life.  
This presentation is geared towards those caring for a 
disabled or elderly loved one and is free and open to  
the public.  SPACE IS LIMITED AND REGISTRATION IS 
REQUIRED!  Contact Angie Homoelle 513-869-4483 or 
ahomoelle@ccswoh.org to register and for more details. 
Visit www.ccswoh.org/cansupport for January events.  

 

EPIPHANY QUIZ ANSWERS  
1. (c)  The tradition that there were three arises from the three gifts that were given to the Holy Family.  
2. (a)   Quirinius was the Roman governor of Syria.  Caesar Augustus was the chief of the Roman state.      

Flavius Joseph was the Jewish historian who chronicled Herod’s reign.   
3. (d)  The Rev. John H. Hopkins, an Episcopal priest, wrote the text of this hymn in 1857 for a Christmas 

pageant at the General Theological Seminary in New York City.  Phillips Brooks, also an Episcopal priest, 
wrote the text to "O Little Town of Bethlehem" in 1865.  Father Josef Mohr wrote the text to "Stille Nacht”  

       ("Silent Night") in 1816.  Charles Wesley, the brother of John Wesley, wrote the text to "Hark! The Herald     
       Angels Sing" in (about) 1739.   
4.   (a)  Luke jumps from the Nativity to when Jesus was twelve years old.  Mark begins his Gospel with John           
       the Baptist and the baptism of Jesus.  John begins before the creation of the earth and then recounts   
       Jesus’ adult ministry.  
5. (d)  The Greek components are epi-  meaning "on" or "to"  and -phainein  meaning "to show." 
6. (d)  Huey, Dewey and Louie are Donald Duck’s nephews.  Shadrach, Meshach and Abednego were the three 

young Hebrew men cast into the fiery furnace by King Nebuchadnezzar (Daniel 3:1-29).  Peter, Paul and 
James are all apostles.    

7. (c)  Myrrh comes from the trees Commiphora myrrha and/or Balsamodendron kua.  Merbromin or      
       Mercurochrome was an antiseptic in the United States until it was banned in 1998 because of the fear of  
       mercury poisoning.  Fiddah is the Arabic word for silver.  Nutmeg is of the species Myristica fragrans.   

8th Grade Day at Bishop Fenwick High School 
Friday, January 12th   8:45 AM - 1 PM 
Experience what it feels like to be a Fenwick  
Falcon!  Attendees spend the morning learning about 
the academic and spiritual side of being a freshman at 
Fenwick then after an early lunch, students learn about 
extracurricular activities.  Call the Admissions Office  
513-428-0525 for more info and to register by this 
Tuesday, January 9th.  Be a Falcon For a Day!   

Catholic Divorce Ministry Series 
The Catholic’s Divorce Survival Guide  
Thursday Evenings, Jan 11th - April 5th 

St. Mary of the Assumption, Springboro 
This twelve-week program features a 30-minute DVD 
each week that covers topics such as shock, denial,  
anger, grief, guilt, forgiveness, money, the courts,  
the kids, the ex-spouse, annulment, dating, sexuality, 
spirituality, remarriage or staying single, and much 
much more.  Whether you got divorced ten days ago  
or ten years ago, the program offers valuable insight for 
everyone.  The course will be led by parishioners of  
St. Mary and the cost is $20 / person to cover the cost 
of materials.  Please call 937-557-1711 to register. 

Day of Reflection for Those Affected by Abortion 
Saturday, Jan 27th  9 AM - 3 PM 
For more information or registration call the  
Office for Respect Life Ministries 937-222-0227  
or the Project Rachel Helpline 513-784-0531. 

tel:(513)%20869-4483
http://www.ccswoh.org/cansupport





